



Public Service Grant Council Meeting Minutes
Date:
June 21, 2011

Time:
08:05 a.m.

Present:  John Donahoo, Chairperson, Arnold Tritt, Alexander Graham, and Edger Mathis

Excused: Gwen Yates, Vice-Chair, and Geoffrey Youngblood
Staff Present:  Roslyn Phillips, John Snyder, Sandy Arts, Sue Andrews, Cherrise Wilks, Lawsikia Hodges, Office of General Counsel
Welcome:  John Donahoo called the meeting to order and stated there is a quorum.

Public Service Grant Council Meeting Minutes – 5/27/2011

Motion:  Arnold Tritt motioned to accept the minutes and Alexander Graham seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

General Discussion

Mr. Donahoo started the meeting by briefing recapping the Public Service Grant 2012 funding process using 2011 funding levels to begin the process.  

Ms. Phillips commented that as of now the budget office still has funding at current level.  

Mr. Donahoo spoke about a letter from Family Support Services and that staff will respond to this letter.  

Mr. Snyder discussed those agencies, which are or were monitored by Grant Compliance and are on the Council Auditor’s Non-Compliance list:  

· Bridge the Gap, which has not applied for 2012 funding.  
· Duval County School Board – which was just taken off the list

Ms. Phillips commented on discussions held during the Quality of Life Transition meeting regarding the auditing process by the Council Auditor’s Office.  Ms. Phillips will keep this council up to date if there are any changes to the auditing process.  
Mr. Snyder went through the process for next year to including hearing from outside agencies such as; JCCI, Non-profit Center, the Community Foundation, Jessie Ball DuPont Fund regarding the need in the community.   This discussion is a prelude for the PSG Council recommendations for next year.

Ms. Phillips then introduced Ms.  Cherrise Wilkes who will work with staff and the PSG Council.  Ms. Phillips also charged Ms. Wilkes with putting together a timeline to present at the next meeting.  

Ms. Hodges indicated October is the meeting when Council sets the priority population recommendations.  
Mr. Donahoo asked Ms. Phillips about the filling of the vacant position on the PSG Council.  Ms. Phillips replied that the Boards and Commission Transition Committee has a list of all the Boards and Commissions as well as the vacancy and will have their recommendations to the Mayor-Elect by the June 30th deal line.  
Mr. Donahoo then set a date for the next meeting to be Tuesday, July 19th beginning at 10:00 A.M. – 12:00 P.M.
Mr. Mathis made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Graham 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

Meeting Adjourned

Time:  10: 30 A.M.
Minutes prepared by:  John Snyder, Human Services Planner II
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